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NEWSLETTER ISSUE 6: 23rd November 2018
Dear Parents
Our first termly parish school Mass celebrating ‘Christ the King’ takes place this Sunday 25th November at 10:45am. The Parish has decided to have a second collection for the school and to show our appreciation, it would fantastic if as many of our pupils are in attendance as possible. So please do make every effort to come along, as the children from St Mary’s will be taking an active part in this celebration. Thank you to those who have already indicated that they are intending to be there.  Mrs Slater will be baking cakes and refreshments which will be available in the Church Hall after Mass and everyone is welcome.
We’re delighted to be in the top 250 schools as published in the Sunday Times on the 18th November. Schools were ranked by the aggregated average scaled scores achieved by children in reading, grammar and mathematics. With over 20,000 primaries in England, to be ranked 249 is something to be proud of.
The consultation carried out by our new CEO Raymond Friel, entitled ’The Vision, Values and Principles of Plymouth CAST ‘ is now complete. A final copy can be found on our website in the ‘Our School’ section under Plymouth CAST. 
Finally, please don’t hesitate to speak to me at the gate in the mornings if you have any queries, concerns or just for a chat!
Warm regards
Jacqui Scarborough

DIARY DATES
November
25th  		‘Christ the King’ Parish School Mass @ St Mary’s Church, Killigrew @ 10:45am
26th 		Test Week for Years 1 to 6
		Deadline for Christmas Card orders
30th 		FOSMs ‘Bags to School’ collection @ 9am
		FOSMs Dress Day Day & Christmas Fayre bottles collection
December
2nd 		Christmas Tree Festival at Princess Pavilion with St Mary’s School Choir
W/B 3rd 	Prayer Space
4th 		First Holy Communion Meeting for parents @ 6:30pm in the Presbytery
7th 		FOSMs Christmassy Clothes Dress Down Day & cake donations
Choir to visit the Age Concern & Stroke Club
Christmas Fayre after school
No swimming lessons for Years 5 & 6
11th 		Exciting Writing Day!
		A Surprise Visit!!
12th 		Christmas Dinner
14th 		Swimming Gala (parents can watch)
		Last swimming lesson for Years 5 & 6 – fun session at Ships & Castles
Choir Performance with Truro Male Voice Choir @ 7:00pm (NOTE CHANGE OF TIME)
16th 		Christingle Service @ St Mary’s Church, Killigrew Street
17th 		Reception Class Christmas Performance @ 2:00pm
18th 		Classes 1 & 2’s Christmas Performances @ 1:30pm and 6:30pm
19th 		Classes 3 & 4’s Christmas Performances @ 1:30pm and 6:30pm
20th 		End of Term Mass @ 9:15am
		Christmas Parties
	
ADMISSIONS
If you have a child born between 1 September 2014 and 31st August 2015 then you will need to apply for your child’s Reception 2019 place by Tuesday 15th January. For information and guidance please visit www.cornwall.gov.uk/admissions where you will also find the application form. Email: schooladmissions@cornwallgov.uk Telephone: 0300 1234 101. For any help with your application, please contact the Family Information Service on 0800 587 8191. The National Offer date is 16 April 2019, this is when you will be notified of your allocation.
NB The school’s Supplementary Admission Application Form also needs to be completed and returned to the School Office before the deadline date.  See the School Office for more information, if necessary. 

WALKING BUS
The building work taking place along Bickland Water Road is yet again having an impact outside our school. Why not use the ‘Walking Bus’ to relieve the congestion and give your child/ren a healthy start to the day?
The ‘Walking Bus’ leaves at 8:30am from the Co-Op to walk the short distance to school. This relieves congestion in the cul de sac and also gives a healthy start to the day for the children. To enroll, please collect a form from the school office.
Many thanks to all those parents who help with supervision on the bus in the mornings. 
If you are able to assist, even if only for one morning a week, please let us know.

SPORTING NEWS
Please find last weeks’ Netball Competitive League results below...
3 Marlborough V St Francis 1
11 King Charles V St Mary's 1

and this weeks’ Football Competitive League results below...
2 Marlborough V St Francis 3
2 King Charles V St Mary's 0

FOSMS
Our Christmas Fayre takes place on 7th December after school and our hard working FOSMs are planning and organising this event. Santa will also be visiting on this date. If you can help in any way please do let them know, as many hands make light work! Any goods for the stalls or raffle and hamper items are gratefully received. Please do come along to support this event which raises much needed additional funds for our school (further details available below).
                                              
Dress Down Days for Donations
Friday 30th November – Bottles
Friday 7th December – Cakes  (Christmas jumper/outfit dress down)

Other donations such as books/toys/teddies can be brought it any week.

BAG2SCHOOL – FRIDAY 30TH NOVEMBER @ 9am
If you’re having a clear out before Xmas, please don’t forget the ‘Bags to School’ which raises really important funds for our school.

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION
There will be a meeting for parents only on Tuesday 4th December at 6:30pm in the Presbytery, Killigrew Street, Falmouth. The sessions for children will begin on Tuesday 8th January 2019 and the celebration of First Holy Communion will take place on Sunday 19th May 2019 at the 10:45am Mass.

STAFFING UPDATE
We say a fond farewell to Mrs Geraldine Johns, one of our lunchtime supervisors and the crossing patrol lady and thank her for all her hard work and commitment to our school.
We welcome back Mrs Watkins who returns from maternity leave to join Class 1 in the mornings. Welcome back to Mrs Heidi Stasiak  and to Miss Melanie Anderson who join our lunchtime team.

WATER FOUNTAINS
Please note the water fountains in classes and toilets will not be available from next week, so please ensure your child brings a full water bottle to school. They can refill them if necessary from the taps in their classrooms.

EMAIL RECEIVED 12TH NOVEMBER 2018
Dear Mrs Scarborough, 
I hope you don’t mind me getting in touch, a friend with children at your school kindly passed on your details to me.
I’m currently working on Likoma Island in Lake Malawi with my friend Ali Waite (copied) and we came across the Mary’s Meals sign which was recently put up in a local island school. Both Ali and I are from the Falmouth area and couldn’t believe the lovely connection!!
I have attached a couple of pictures for you. I will be on Likoma island for 2 more weeks and Ali lives here long term. We wondered if you would like us to connect with the school? They don’t have much internet access but we do, and so we are able to pass on pictures, letters or maybe even a video if you and the children want to put something together. The school here would then return the gesture too I’m sure.
It is really fantastic that you have partnered and are supporting such a worthwhile cause. The children here on Likoma are extremely happy, friendly and hard working yet they have so very little, often asking simply for pens which are few and far between here. Our friends on the island have told us how much the Mary’s Meals initiative helps them and their families so I thought you may like to hear that too.
Have a great week,
Kind Regards
Lucy Allen
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P.E. KIT
For the winter, it is acceptable for pupils to wear dark coloured leggings and a long sleeved top for outdoor P.E.

WELL DONE!
On Sunday 4th November, Henry and Jesse took part in a gymnastics competition, representing Penryn Gymnastics. Between them, they bought home 11 medals including golds, silvers and bronzes.  
Jesse received his gold medal for his performance on the rings and Henry received his golds for his performance on the PE bars and his performance overall in their age catagory. Well done boys!

FOODBANK
We hope you will be inspired by this idea and join us in collecting food items during Advent. There will be a collection box in each classroom during the month of December and pupils are invited to donate the usual packets, tins, jars for a Christmas donation to the Penryn and Falmouth Foodbank. Thank you in advance for your generosity.
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	Help food banks this Christmas by starting your reverse advent calendar now 
The reverse advent calendar, which collects donations for food banks, has been launched for the second year in a row and urges people to start well ahead of December.



    HARVEST MASS COLLECTIONS TO THE FOODBANK WEIGHED IN AT  151.3KG 
A BIG THANK YOU TO ALL WHO CONTRIBUTED
[bookmark: _GoBack]FUNDRAISING EVENT
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